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February 13, 2024 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Shawn Maine and Chris Ball. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting: Randy Schlutz, Vicki Frank, Brandon Marquardt, Susie Garrett, Ed Parker.  Lana Artz, Joellen Schantz, Cori Milan, iPhone via Zoom.  

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, second Maine to approve agenda for February 13, 2024.        

Motion Maine, second Ball to approve minutes for February 6, 2024, with exception for Auditor to correct the minutes for duplication of To approve Louisa Communications “Application for Approval of Construction on Louisa County Right of Way.”

Maine attended Public Health and Conservation Special Meetings regarding budgets.  Also attended Farm Bureau meeting with Ball and Quigley.  Quigley attended the Louisa Development Group meeting.  Cori Milan was attending the meeting via zoom and Quigley had her introduce herself to Ball and Maine.   

No payroll changes.

Board of Supervisors reviewed Wapello Ambulance report for January 2024.  

Motion Ball., second Maine to sign renewal for Midwest Benefits Partial Self-funded Plan.    

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly update.  Reports work back to normal, blading, working on potholes, and clearing trees.



Brian Hall, EM, reviewed letter received from State of Iowa Homeland Security regarding that Louisa County has 3 properties that are eligible for FEMA buyout.  Quigley states he would not be supportive of these buyouts as the County would lose tax revenue and must maintain the property and never be able to sell the property.  Brian states the County can opt out and then the property owner would have to assume the 15% County cost for any demolition if they chose a FEMA buyout.  Brian reports he will talk to the 3 property owners to let them know County has opted out of this buyout.

Curt Hartlieb, VA, gave his monthly update.  Curt informed the Board of Supervisors that he will be having a Spring School Event with the intent to inform the community of services his office provides.  Reports he has invited County offices and invited Board of Supervisors.  He states he will get back to them with a date.    

Leah McElhinney, PH, gave her monthly update.         
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

9:30 a.m.- After meeting Budget work Session

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following board members were present: Shawn Maine and Chris Ball.  Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.

These Department Heads present: Selena Gerst, Vicki Frank, Leah McElhinney, Brandon Marquardt, Susie Garrett, Adam Shutt, & Curt Hartlieb.  Public attending: Randy Schlutz.  

Susan Schnedler, Auditor Clerk, reviewed budgets with the Board of Supervisors.  The board then reviewed each department budget to see where adjustments can be made.  It was decided later that there is a possibility of jobs being cut by departments.  Will meet again on February 16, 2024 @ 8:30 a.m.  

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
_______________________


_______________________________     


Selena Gerst, Auditor



Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
